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What Ofcom is doing

We carry out EMF measurement audits and publish factual 
information about emissions. We are adding a condition in 
spectrum licences requiring compliance with ICNIRP 
Guidelines. We respond to misleading information in the 
media. We sanction TV and radio broadcasters who breach 
our rules.

However, we are not public health experts and we rely on 
the advice of the recognised public health authorities. 

Public Health England (PHE) is the lead UK authority on 
public health matters associated with EMF. 

PHE’s advice is that EMF emissions should comply with the 
ICNIRP Guidelines and on 5G, their view is that “the overall 
exposure is expected to remain low relative to guidelines 
and, as such, there should be no consequences for public 
health”. 
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• We have been carrying out measurements near 5G-enabled mobile phone base stations. 

• Prior to the COVID-19 lockdown, we measured EMF emissions at 22 locations in 10 cities 
across the UK, including Belfast, Cardiff, Edinburgh and London, focusing on areas where 
mobile use is likely to be highest, e.g. train stations, shopping centres, etc.

• We have restarted our measurements and expect to publish further results before the end of 
the year.

EMF measurements near 5G base stations
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Adding conditions to spectrum licences to require 
compliance with ICNIRP general public levels

• We published a consultation in February 
proposing to include a new condition in spectrum 
licences (for powers above 10W EIRP) to require 
compliance with the ICNIRP Guidelines.

• In October, we published a statement setting out 
our decision to proceed with this proposal. We 
are now consulting further on the detailed 
wording of the condition and on guidance for 
licensees. We will amend licences in the first half 
or 2021. 

• This is not specifically about 5G but because we 
want to make sure all spectrum users in the UK 
are taking into account the ICNIRP Guidelines 
when installing or using radio equipment.



5

Providing information on 5G Technology and EMF

https://www.ofcom.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/202065/5g-guide.pdf

We recently published a guide to 5G technology 
for local councillors and planning departments 
providing information of 5G and EMF and 
rebutting claims linking 5G to the Coronavirus 
pandemic
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Responding to misleading information in the media
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Sanctioning TV and radio broadcasters who breach 
our rules


